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Excellencies,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

First of all, I would like to thank Mr Alan Sears, President of Alliance Defending Freedom, our valued and important partner in promotion of the family agenda in the UN, for organising this important event. 
My special appreciation goes to Ms Helen Alvaré for her excellent presentation. I would like to react briefly on her thought-provoking ideas and questions regarding the future activities of the Group in the UN.
The Group of Friends that was created recently is becoming more and more recognisable in the United Nations. Member States of the Group are vocal and strong in defending the family values at the meetings of various UN bodies. 
The Group actively promotes the family as an important contributor and beneficiary of sustainable development at the negotiations on the post-2015 development agenda and in preparation for the forthcoming UN Summit. I am convinced that this work needs to be continued. 
I believe that promotion and protection of the institution of the family within and outside the UN remains a highly topical issue. 

In this regard I would like to reiterate the proposal made by Belarus last December at the informal round table “The Family: case for protection”.

The idea is to try to take the pro-family advocacy to the highest level of global political deliberation and decision-making. 

What we contemplate is essentially The Family Summit in September in New York! No less. 
The substantive pivot of this event can have the form of a joint declaration to be agreed in advance of the meeting by the Members of the Group of Friends and other interested delegations. We can publicise the preparation of this document and make it open for like-minded countries to join. 
Unlike other documents to be adopted at the UN Summit, this will surely be not a consensus document. 

On the other hand, who in this hall would favour consensual support for moral relativity, permissiveness and unashamedly homocentric perspective on our world with the unending wants and needs of man in the centre of the universe?

Excellencies,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

Participation of our countries in this event at the highest state level would set a positive and inspiring example of brave and vocal action in support of the family.

It can also highlight important national experience from across the globe on how the family contributes to the sustainable development and progressive development of the society as a whole. 
It will demonstrate how state leaders that represent countries belonging to different political and economic systems, cultures, religions and traditions could be united around the goal of protecting family.
If the Members of the Group could support this idea, Belarus together with other partners will be ready to draft a document and propose possible modalities of the high-level event where such document could be presented.
Excellences, dear colleagues, we look forward to hearing your thoughts and proposals in this regard.р
